
STAFF REPORT 
 
DATE:  June 6, 2016      
 
RE: 1110 Petronia Street (Administrative Hearing) 
 
FROM:   Karen DeMaria, City of Key West Urban Forestry Manager  
 
 
On April 20, 2016, I received a phone call saying that a Royal Poinciana tree 
was being removed from a house at the corner of Ashe and Petronia Streets 
(1110 Petronia Street) and they wanted to know if a permit had been 
issued for the work. A review of the database indicated that there were no 
permits issued to remove or heavily trim any trees at 1110 Petronia Street.   
 
An immediate inspection of the property documented a man on a lift 
removing large diameter branches off of a Royal Poinciana tree in the rear 
of the property and a pile of vegetative debris from the tree on Ashe Street.  
The man, Michael Guricky (Caribbean Landscaping), was asked if he had a 
permit and then he was asked to stop work on the tree.  Neighbors from 
Petronia Street informed me that the tree had dropped some large branches 
onto their patio and was a threat to their safety.  I informed them and Mr. 
Guricky that the Royal Poinciana was a protected tree and a permit is 
required to remove or heavily trim the tree.  I gave the neighbors my 
business card and asked them to send me photos and a statement 
supporting their comments to be included in the file.  They did give me the 
owner’s name and phone number.       
 
The tree is a Royal Poinciana tree, a protected tree species.  Most of the  
canopy has been removed.  The diameter of the tree is 22.9 inches. 
 
Subsequent discussions with the owner, Becca, indicated the lack of 
knowledge of the requirement for a tree removal permit (see attached e-
mails).  She is out of town and not available to attend the hearing but is in 
the process of gathering additional information for the file and for the Tree 
Commissioners review.         
 
 
 
 
 
 



 
Photos taken April 20, 2016: 
 

 



 



 

 



 



 



 



 
 

 
 

 



 
 

 



Photos taken June 2, 2016: 
  

 



 
 












